From: Sheila Cooper <sheila.ann.cooper41@gmail.com>

Sent on: Friday, March 21, 2025 9:34:13 PM

To: Lee Stevenson (Solihull MBC) <lIstevens@solihull.gov.uk>

CC: Charles Barlow <charlesbarlow@warwickshire.gov.uk>; Roger Waring <rogernwaring@aol.com>
Subject: Re: Proposed Permanent Traffic Regulation Order - Hampton in Arden Village

Mr L Stevenson

Legal & Democratic Services Division
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council
The Council House, Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB

Dear Mr Stevenson, Lee

Thank you for consulting the WSC LAF on the following proposed Traffic Order:

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Hampton in Arden Village (Total Prohibition and Restriction of
Waiting) Order 2025.

Having discussed with our member, Councillor Roger Waring, we register approval of the proposals. While
wishing the proposals could go further to alleviate dangerous parking issues in some areas of Hampton-in-Arden
we realise that a consensus of views must be taken into consideration. The WSC LAF therefore welcomes the
measures SMBC proposes to take.

The village has been subjected to huge increases in traffic during the long M42 upgrades and expects worse from
the planned Motorway Services Area. HS2 continues to negatively impact the lower end of the village and will
do so for many years to come. In all, Hampton-in-Arden has suffered more than its fair share of disruption and
road safety issues from all of the above with little possibility of respite for a long time. Unacceptable and
potentially dangerous parking issues have exacerbated the situation.

The Warwickshire Solihull and Coventry Local Access Forum welcomes the measures SMBC Highways is
proposing in the above Traffic Order - TPOW - ROW - March 2024 - Proposal.

Kind regards



l#.image.png

Sheila Cooper
Acting Chair Warwickshire Solihull and Coventry Local Access Forum
Reply to: sheila.ann.cooper41(@gmail.com

Copy to Acting LAF Secretary: charlesbarlow(@warwickshire.gov.uk

On Thu, 20 Mar 2025 at 16:01, Lee Stevenson (Solihull MBC) <lIstevens@solihull.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Consultee

Please find attached details of a proposed permanent Traffic Regulation Order. To support or object to the
proposals, please write to Mr L Stevenson, Legal & Democratic Services, at the address given in the Notice of
Proposals or via email to tro@solihull.gov.uk stating the reasons for the objection or otherwise by no later
than 4 April 2025.

If you would like to discuss any technical aspect of the proposal, please contact the Council’s Highway
Services Division on 0121 704 8004.

For more information on Solihull’s permanent, temporary or experimental Traffic Regulation Orders, please
visit:

https://www.solihull. gov.uk/Roads-pavements-and-streetcare//Traffic-regulation-orders

Kind regards,

Mr L Stevenson

Legal & Democratic Services Division

Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council

The Council House, Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB
Telephone: 0121 704 6050

E-mail: leestevenson@solihull.gov.uk Istevens(@solihull.gov.uk
Web: www.solihull.gov.uk



mailto:sheila.ann.cooper41@gmail.com
mailto:charlesbarlow@warwickshire.gov.uk
mailto:lstevens@solihull.gov.uk
mailto:tro@solihull.gov.uk
https://www.solihull.gov.uk/Roads-pavements-and-streetcare/Traffic-regulation-orders
mailto:leestevenson@solihull.gov.uk
mailto:lstevens@solihull.gov.uk
http://www.solihull.gov.uk/

3t st st sk s sk sk sk sk sk sk st sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk s sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk s sk sk sk sk sk sk st sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk skosk ki ke skeoskoskosk

DISCLAIMER:

'"This e-mail and files transmitted with it may contain information which is private and confidential and must
be handled accordingly. If you are

not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and delete the message and any attachments. Any views or
opinions presented

are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Solihull Council unless explicitly stated
otherwise. Solihull Council may

monitor the contents of e-mail sent and received via its network, for the purposes of ensuring compliance with
its policies, procedures and any

legal obligations. Please note if we receive a request to access information e.g. under the Freedom of
Information Act or data protection

legislation, the contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed to third parties. If you would like to learn more
about how the council uses

information please refer to the council’s website'

Email Security
We use Transport Layer Security (TLS) to encrypt and protect email traffic. If your mail server does not
support TLS, you should be aware that any emails you send to, or receive from us, may not be protected in

transit.
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